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When I came back from Africa 
in 1989, a friend, who was a 
professional career counselor, 
gave me a battery of tests 
aimed at helping me decide 
what to do next.  His final one 
line summary for me was some-
thing like, “What motivates Dick 
Bergman is a desire to be of 
significant practical help to 
people.”  As a car dealer selling 
over 150 vehicles a year, my 
goal is not to make a lot of 
money but to help people solve 
their transportation problems in 
a definitive way so they can get 
on with more important things 
in life.  I particularly enjoy   
helping Christians get on with 
building the kingdom of God, 
e.g. I was able to help Steve 
Netniss keep his old black 
Camry going and assisted him 
in choosing another one to take 
to CA.  Having lived for years 
with very poor people in Africa, 
I get a lot more satisfaction 
helping a person with limited 
resources get a useable car so 
he or she can get to work than I 
do in helping someone buy an 
expensive car. 
 
I am almost 80 years old and 
usually work at least 60 hours a 
week.  There is so much that 
needs to be done and life is 
short.  I don’t believe in         
retirement.  (A series of articles 
on retirement in the Dallas 
Seminary theological journal 
concluded that there is no     
retirement in the Bible but there 

is change of ministry.)  I thank 
God for good health and I have 
already lived more than 27 
years beyond the age of my  
father when he died. 
 

There are many good people   
everywhere, but we live in a world 
that has so much evil, suffering 
and injustice.  On top of this, Satan 
desires to render each follower of 
Christ ineffective.  And he wishes 
to keep FPCD from being effective 
in spreading the Good News.  
Sometimes his tools are very    
simple – there is a verse in Song of 
Solomon, “Catch the little foxes 
before they ruin the vineyard of 
love”.  Never be satisfied with your 
spiritual condition.   “Above all 
else, guard your heart, for it affects 
everything you do.” (Prov. 4:23)   I 
would encourage each of us to 
consider our own life before God 
and ask if God is waiting for 
changes in our individual lives   
before He is able to cause our 
congregation to grow and thrive. 
 

Dick 
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EPISTLE 

Our Mission:  Connecting with God and sharing the Good News  
of Jesus Christ with the community. 

From  Elder Dick Bergman 



The Epistle 2 
Mission News  

News from the Walters 

 

 

October 2014 

 

Hey, friends at FPCD, 

 

May this find you rejoicing in our Father and the hope to come. 

 

We, your hands and feet, continue over here in East Asia. Your “Zee” family is growing and  matur-

ing. Some Zee are translating. This past week they checked drafts of I and II Samuel. Some Zee are 

sharing with others. Some are reaching out to students. Some Zee ladies are learning to read for 

the first time and studying the good book. Last week they talked with each other about how the 

HS helps us pray when we are weak. (That was the lesson.)  One of these ladies is about to start 

teaching a friend’s mom. The friend’s mom is 67 and, naturally, very reticent to learn something 

new. There were all kinds of reasons not to meet: I don’t know where she lives, I’m too old, my 

house is too messy… but they will begin studying today. I’m proud of both ladies. 

 

The Walters’ family isn’t growing any :-), but the kids sure are growing up. Dale is a junior this year, 

beginning to think about what he’d like to do after high school. He's good with computers and 

geography and people. Any good ideas? Evelyn is a sophomore who loves languages. I’m teaching 

her Portuguese. The two of them travel by train to a big city south of us once a month for a week 

of classes and peers. It is a great delight to them. Andrew Gary is in the 7th grade studying here at 

home with us. He loves to imagine, build and create. He misses having friends. 

 

We thank you for remembering the Zee and our family. We do lean on your prayers both for us 

and the kids. 

 

Dennis and Susan 

Dale, Evelyn and Andrew Gary 



The Epistle 3 



The Epistle 4 

 

Cheer Us On!!! 
   
Because we as a church, generously gave to the Ben Franklin Apothecary’s event benefiting the        
Duncanville ISD Education Foundation, we were give 5 complimentary entries for the Heart of          
Duncanville 5K, to be held the morning of Saturday, October 18 at 8:30 a.m., this is prior to our 
Festival of Hope event. 
 
The team consists of Nancy Bergman, Joan Brown, Jaime Cordova, Vanessa Cordova, and Anna Murphy.  
We have others that have signed up individually…so come on out and lend us your support and we 
strive to place 1st, 2nd or for some of us…finish!! 

 
 
 

Costume Revamping 
 

Please join me as I begin revamping our costume closet.  We need to 
organize the closet as well as update or make new costumes for youth 
and adults to be utilized in our Advent & Lent activities.  If you’d like to 
join, meet me at the church at 9:30 am on Thursday, October 16.    
 
Thanks, Anna 

 
 

 
Fall Back! 

 
Daylight Saving Time Ends November 2 

 
Be sure to set your clocks back earlier one hour on Saturday evening, November 1. 

 
 



The Epistle 5 



The Epistle 6 



The Epistle 7 
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RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 
 
 
SUNDAY SCHEDULE 
 
Christian Education   —   9:15 a.m. 
Worship Service   — 10:30 a.m. 
 
 
WEDNESDAY SCHEDULE 
 
Youth Group               —  6:00 p.m. 
 
 
 

October Birthdays 
If we’ve missed your birthday and you would like us to 

include it in this “birthday” section of the  
newsletter, please contact us at (972) 298-3043 or 

info@fpcd.org. Thank you.    

 

                               Receipts      Expenditures 
 
August  2014             $  26,946        $ 18,752 
Year-to-Date                        $150,180       $147,066  
 
2014 Total Annual Budget:                        $243,607 
Budget per month                                     $  20,301 

Wanda Shipman, October 1  
Diane Pegues, October 3  
Grant Everett, October 9  
Sean Russell, October 14  
Doyce Smith, October 15  

Christy Westerman, October 16  
Jonathan Liddle, October 18  
Barbara Notari, October 19  
Taylor Glover, October 21  
Andres Benitez, October 22  

Sherri Trask, October 23  
Brandon Cowand, October 24  
Mikaela Harkins, October 24  

Mackenzie Harkins, October 24  
Edie Burquest, October 30  

Lorraine Cordova, October 30  


